BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Property Committee meeting held in the Council Chamber at

6.00pm Monday, 30 June 2008
	Present
	Cllrs Welch, in the Chair, Mrs Chesters, Mrs Chugg, Mrs Wellstead, Mrs Shapland and Lucas.



	Apologies

Elect Chairman


	None

There were two nominations Cllr Welch and Cllr Mrs Wellstead.  An election was held and there were three votes in favour of each.  The Chairman used his casting vote and Cllr Welch was duly elected. 



	Declarations of Interest


	There were none.

	Minutes
	The minutes of the Property meeting held on 18 October 2007 were AGREED and signed.



	Land Adjacent to Tarka Trail/Old Railway Line


	A further report had been commissioned from Frederick Sherrell Ltd following the landslide, which had occurred in 2002, and their subsequent report of March 2003.  The report stated that the extent of the slip and slope profile appears to be unchanged since the inspection in 2003 and that there was no visible evidence of tension cracking or other signs of recent movement within the bank. However notwithstanding the absence of any movement they were of the opinion that there remained a significant risk of further slippage occurring possibly triggered by heavy rainfall or excessive use of the irrigation system at the top of the bank. 

 It was recommended that the irrigation system should not be used and a new retaining wall should be constructed at the foot of the slope as recommended in their previous report.  In 2007 the Engineering Design Group of Devon County Council’s Environment Directorate had been contacted for their advice as the bank was immediately adjacent to the Tarka Trail and to a path and roadway that was adopted highway.  Mr Simon Hill, the engineer had indicated that Council should consider employing an engineering consultant to carry out a survey and design a retaining structure in consultation with Frederick Sherrell’s report.  They had also indicated that they would be interested in providing the consultancy and the technical advice.  It was AGREED   to contact Mr Simon Hill to get an estimate for the cost of preparing a report with different options for Council and assessing the risks that were involved. 



	Land at The Old Quarry, North Down Road


	Council had originally AGREED that they wished to dispose of the land at the quarry.  In order to do so, it was necessary for the land to be registered with HM Land Registry.  Toller Beattie, the Council’s Solicitors had indicated that whilst one part of the quarry had been registered, despite two Statutory Declarations the Registry had refused to register the second half of the land at the quarry.  

It was AGREED that Council would contact Toller Beattie Solicitors to establish the legal implications involved should the Council resolve that the land was not in their ownership and also to investigate the disposal of the other part of the quarry that had been registered.  

It was AGREED that council would await the advice from the Solicitors and the disposing of the land before pursuing the question of licences to the neighbouring properties which had erected television over the land in Council’s ownership.



	Parish Hall Works

(a) Installation of Fire Doors

(b) Disposal of Pianos

(c) Replacement Stage Curtains

(d) Repair to Roof

(e) Replacement Tiles in Disabled Toilet

(f) Replacement of Distribution Boards
	Two quotes had been received for the fire doors and it was AGREED to check that  the quotes were on a like for like basis as there was significant difference in the amounts.  It was AGREED to accept the lower of the quotes once this has been investigated.  It was also AGREED that this job a matter of priority and despite the one quote being cheaper than the other, Council would wish to accept the quotation that would expedite the works.  The Clerk to investigate this.

It was AGREED that due to the lack of use of the pianos they would be disposed of and it was AGREED that they would be advertised as free to anyone who would wish to come and collect them.

It was AGREED to obtain some quotations for the replacement of the stage curtains and also the other curtains in the hall to put a sum the 09/10 budget.

The survey that had previously been agreed was still awaited.

The Chairman informed members that the asbestos risk assessment had highlighted that these were low risk providing they were not damaged, however upon closer inspection it was established that several tiles were damaged and it was AGREED to look at several options of either replacing them or covering the existing tiling.

Two quotations have been received for these works.  One from Mr Graham Hardy Crook and one from EMC Limited.  It was AGREED to accept the quotation from EMC Limited in the sum of £562.00 plus VAT and also an additional sum of £174.20 plus VAT to undertake further works to create a better system.  

Cllr Daniel joined the meeting at 6.45pm.



	Parish Hall Update

(a)Meter Removal from Toilets

(b) Damage to Window in Parish Hall

(c) Capital Grant from North Devon Council for Disability Discrimination Act Works
	EDF Energy had removed the meter from the old toilets at the end of the Parish Hall as they were no longer used and Western Power Distribution would be removing the electrical supply.  It was AGREED that the future of the toilets should be something that Council would wish to investigate and look at some options.

Following an attempted break-in the window had been repaired by Weatherwise Windows who had installed the window originally.   The bill was awaited.

The Chairman informed members that a Grant of £1077 had been received from North Devon Council to undertake some works to comply with the Disability Discrimination Act.  This included the purchase of a portable induction loop, an alarm in the disabled toilets and two wireless bells for the disabled access to the hall and the Parish Council offices and also some additional signing.



	Provision of Signage on Village Green


	It was AGREED that members would wish to look at signage for the village as a whole as part of an enhancement project and that it may be possible to provide different signs at several locations. In order to take this further, it was AGREED to write to all the local businesses to ascertain the level of interest in this project.  



	Signage & Re-lining of Parish Hall Car Park


	A quotation had been received from RT Road Markings to re-line the parish hall car park, which would include the disabled space, in the sum of £400.00 plus Vat, and it was AGREED to accept this.



	Replacement Gate at Recreation Ground – Exeter Road Entrance


	It was AGREED that the clerk investigate a suitable replacement gate within the budget of £250.00

	Identification of Potential Land for Proposed BMX Track
	This item had been passed from Full Council for a suitable area to be investigated.  It was AGREED to recommend to full council that, in principle, and subject to several conditions that the area behind The Anchor, where the Touchstone was currently sited, maybe suitable.

The meeting closed at 8.30pm

………………………………………………..Chairman
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